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MINUTES OF MEETING      (APPROVED)
Minnesota Association of County Surveyors

February 15, 2018
MACS Meeting at MSPS Annual Meeting. 

Pat Veraguth called the meeting to order at 9:45 AM
Attendance:    Steve Jobe, Russ Heiling, Tim Eklund,  Pete Jenkins, Robin Mathews, Pat Veraguth, Jim Hentges, Eric Schmitt, Preston Dowell, Chuck Gitzen, Scott Marlin, Nick Stewart, Dale Lempke, Mark Severtson, Ben Madsen, Ryan Miller, Larry Hoium, Mike Welling, Shawn Meyer, Bruce Shepperd, Brian Praske, Chris Mavis, Rick Morey, Ed Kuisle, Jeff Ekblad, Duane Bonnema, Julie Groetsch. 

Approval of Minutes:  December 5th, 2017. Motion – Steve Jobe. Second – Robin Mathews.  Approved.

Membership Report:  39 Voting members and 8 Affiliate members. 
Treasurer’s Report: $19,318.32 in treasury. 

MACS Committees:

Manual Committee:  Brian Praske gave update. Draft should be coming out in the near future. Pete Jenkins asked for any examples of Right of Way plats to include in manual. Next committee meeting is February 27th. 
Membership Committee:  Steve Jobe volunteered to chair the membership committee. Pat Veraguth also volunteered to help on the committee. Steve Jobe discussed the role of a part time county surveyor and how to bring in that perspective. Suggested maybe having night MACS meetings to accommodate part time county surveyors. Duane Bonnema spoke on the role of a part time county surveyor and how things are different for them compared to full time county surveyors. There was much 
discussion on perpetuating section corners at the county level. Discussion on possible funding sources such as Recorders funds and Legacy funds. Duane Bonnema discussed timing of meetings and locations. 
PLS Committee: Pat Veraguth said that any Legacy funding applications are due by March 11th. Tim Eklund suggested applying and seeing what happens. 

Long Range Planning Committee: Motion by Robin Mathews to approve By-laws as amended. Second by Steve Jobe. By-laws approved as amended.

Education Committee: Scott Marlin updated group on status of SCSU program. There was a recent meeting with SCSU. There was discussion on ABET accreditation. Things to do: 1. Write letters to Provost that program is valuable whether it is ABET accredited or not. Scott volunteered to draft a letter to be approved by MACS Board. 2. Build relationship with technical schools to get students to continue education at SCSU. Scott Marlin suggested we get Joint Task Force up and running with MSPS.  
Seminar Committee: Pat Veraguth asked about establishing a committee for the fall seminar. There was discussion on possible topics for this year. 

Wisconsin County Surveyors Annual Meeting: Chris Mavis attended the Wisconsin County Surveyors Annual Meeting. Chris liked the format of the meeting. Shawn Meyer, Eau Claire County Surveyor, discussed the format of their meeting. Shawn reported that Wisconsin counties have been getting grants through the Wisconsin state cartographers office for section corner restoration. Wisconsin County Surveyors have a one page handout on the value of having a county surveyor. Chris also talked about the “Meet me at a corner” program Wisconsin has. Shawn explained how they meet at a section corner with county staff and commissioners and discuss how the corner is established and perpetuated. Robin Mathews volunteered to attend the April 4th Meet Me at a Corner meeting. 

Outreach updates:

AMC Annual Meeting: Tim Eklund attended the AMC meeting and discussed issues for surveyors. Tim reported there is a quarterly newletter by AMC and that we should consider submitting articles.

Meeting with Renville County: Steve Jobe and Tim Eklund met with Renville County Board of Commissioners and that the meeting went well.


Future City Event: Steve Jobe, Rick Morey and Pete Jenkins judged 23 of the 57 entries. Rick stated it would be nice to have at least 3 judges for the competition. Scott Marlin suggested identifying 3 people next year who would be willing to judge. Rick Morey gave a rundown of the different opportunities. Mentor, Overall Judge or Special Category Judge for Surveying. 


Legislative Committee: Julie Groetsch updated the group. Julie discussed rule changes and responses to the rule changes.

GAC/Arrowhead GIS update: Preston Dowell said these groups are looking to address gaps / overlaps in data. Preston talked about ownership issues with data integrity. The big question is how to fix these issues. This could tie into the PLSS remonumentation project. 

Election of Officers: 

 
 President – Elect: Robin Mathews nominated Russ Heiling . Second by Chris Mavis. Unanimously approved.

Director: Pat Veraguth nominated Eric Schmitt. Second by Robin Mathews. Unanimously approved.

Secretary/Treasurer: Robin Mathews nominated Jim Hentges. Second by Preston Dowell.  Unanimously approved.

Other: Robin Mathews made motion for all voting members of MACS to receive name pins this year. Second by Pat Veraguth. Motion passed. 

Adjourn:  Mike Welling motion to adjourn. Nick Stewart second. Meeting adjourned.
